Lake Harding Leaseholders Association, Inc.
Meeting Minutes
October 14, 2020
Call to order
President Tom Schroeder called the meeting of Leaseholders Association Board of Directors to order at 5:45 p.m. on October 14, 2020, at Freeman and Associates in Columbus, GA.
Roll call
The following persons were present: President Tom Schroeder; Treasurer Richard Young; Secretary Brette Johnson; Board Members David Hawkins, Jay Clark, Greg Gantt, Scott Peebles, Pam Thomas and Bill Wadsworth.    
Approval of minutes from last quarterly meeting
Minutes from the previous meeting were presented.  Bill Wadsworth moved to approve the minutes; Richard Young seconded the motion.  Motion carried.
Approval of Treasurer’s Report
Richard Young presented the current financial statement.  We have 93 new member and 499 renewal memberships dues paid year to date.  We have lost 48 members.  New boat flags have been purchased and are now for sale for $20.  The picture on the new flags was changed from a sailboat to a pontoon boat.  Since the last report, the Association donated $3,000 to Wake for Warriors; these are funds that are normally spent for the Fall barbecues, but we are unable to have those due to the pandemic.  After review of the report, Greg Gantt moved to approve the financials as presented; David Hawkins seconded the motion.  Motion carried.
Old Business
Neighborhood Watch Signs
Richard Young has put out eight (8) of the signs on the Alabama side; Bill Wadsworth has some additional signs that he will be placing on the Alabama side.  David Hawkins and Greg Gantt put our nine (9) signs on the Georgia side and feel that the area is well covered.  Tom Schroeder will include in an email to the membership a question of whether or not additional signs are wanted.  If so, David Hawkins recommends that we order the next larger size.        
Street Captains Report
Greg Gantt has had two new volunteers to serve as street captains and he will pass along the responsibilities to those individuals.  Bill Wadsworth and Richard Young shared with the board the types of communication they are sharing and receiving through their Street Captains.  They are pleased with the effectiveness of the communication.   
Georgia Power 
Tom Schroeder spoke with Dawson.  Georgia Power is short two employees and they are not expected to fill those positions until early 2021 at the earliest.  Active employees are meeting personally with anyone.  All employees are working from home.  Dawson wants to improve the relationship with the Association.  Tom asked if they could provide us with quarterly leaseholder updates, but they simply do not have the work force to do so at this time.  Richard Young suggested that we contact local realtors and ask that they provide us names of new owners.  Tom Schroeder will get the names of those realtors who have advertised in the membership directory and send those agents a letter asking if they will do that for us.     
New Business
Quarry Update
Richard Young and Tom Schroeder participated in a recent meeting regarding the proposed quarry in Beulah, AL.  The company, Creekside Resources, has not applied for the permits to date.  Creekside Resources is aware of the opposition from the Cities of Opelika and Valley, AL, and Lee County.  The City of Auburn is also expected to formally oppose the effort.  Tom provided everyone copies of the resolutions from Opelika, Valley, and Lee County, AL.  There is another piece of property near Hallawakee Creek and another effort by Creekside Resources is expected.  
Tara Brumfield and Ms. Richie have done an excellent job spearheading the effort to oppose the quarry, purchasing and distributing 4,000 mailers, writing letters to governmental entities and officials, providing the public with draft letters and addresses, and encouraging everyone to write in opposition of the quarry.  
Greg Gantt questioned the Chattahoochee River Warden’s stance on the quarry.  Tom believes that they are involved and researching it, but he has not heard a formal stance.  Georgia Power said the quarry does not fall within the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission’s (FERC) guidelines as they relate to Lake Harding.  The quarry would have no impact.  Dawson is going to ask Alabama Power if they have had a similar situation arise.  
The women leading the effort to oppose the quarry have asked that the Association write a letter of concern or opposition.  After discussion, all members agreed to use the draft provided and to write a letter of opposition on behalf of the Association.   
Virtual Annual Meeting
[bookmark: _GoBack]President Tom Schroeder has looked into hosting a virtual annual meeting.  It would not be cost prohibitive to do so.  After much discussion and review of the Association bylaws, the board decided that Tom would distribute an email to the general membership.  He will share that we are continuing to conduct business; provide the interim financials; explain the obstacles we face hosting an annual meeting during the COVID-19 pandemic; and ask for a response on whether or not a virtual meeting is desired.    
Langdale and Riverview Mill Dams 
President Tom Schroeder participated in a virtual meeting regarding the decommissioning and demolition of three small dams north of Lake Harding.  He reported that the meeting was very informative.  The removal of the dams will improve the oxygen level in the water; it will increase the population of mussels and bass and will help them thrive.  Overall, the effects will be beneficial to Lake Harding.  Tom asked those conducting the meeting about the effects it would have on silt.  Studies are still in progress on that and an update is expected in December or January.  
Wake Boats
Pam Thomas posed the question of what the Association can do to prevent damage from the operation of wake boats.  Many residents have placed buoys in front of their homes; though they are not legal, DNR does not have the work force to remove them.  Scott Peebles owns a wake boat and shared that there is legislation underway throughout the country to regulate the use of wake boats.  Many communities have outlawed them.  There are other specific boating rules and regulations in place for Lake Harding of which many are unaware, i.e., maximum length of boats, onboard toilets, etc.  Scott Peebles will find that information and forward it to Tom for distribution to the membership.  Brette Johnson will reach out to Dave Deep of Wake for Warriors for information on proper operation of a wake boat for Tom to distribute, as well. 
 
Adjournment
With no further business, President Tom Schroeder adjourned the meeting at 6:33 pm.     

Minutes submitted by:  Secretary Brette Johnson

